


Additionally, the USFS must update its policies, ensuring authority rests with its 
realty function regarding project priorities, transaction structure, timing needs, and 
the utilization of non-federal facilitators. USDA and USFS leadership needs to put 
an immediate end to mission creep by the appraisal support function, ensuring that 
conservation efforts are not undermined and that decision-making authority is 
properly vested. The Council recommends that the USFS update its landownership 
Manuals and Handbooks for appraisals, purchases and donations and other sections, 
as necessary. 

We recognize and support the oversight actions by the U.S. Congress regarding 
similar concerns to ours, and we appreciate your responsiveness to their requests. 
These collective recommendations will position USDA to take advantage of 
important conservation and access opportunities-furthering the conservation and 
restoration goals of America the Beautiful-and increase the success of L WCF and 
other important federal conservation programs and initiatives. 

We would appreciate a response to the recommendations and an update from 
appropriate staff on the USDA and USFS plan to improve the appraisal process prior 
to our next Council meeting, the date to be determined. 

Thank you for your consideration of our request. Should you have questions or need 
more information regarding this matter, please contact Doug Hobbs, the Council's 
Designated Federal Officer, at doug_hobbs@fws.gov or (703) 358-2336. 

Cc: HWCC members 

Sincerely, 

Collin O'Mara 
Chair 

1:.Devney 
Vice Chair 

Homer Wilkes, Under Secretary - Natural Resources and Environment, USDA 
Randy Moore, Chief - U.S. Forest Service, USDA
Matt Strickler, Deputy Assistant Secretary - Fish and Wildlife and Parks, DOI 
Martha Williams, Director, U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service 
Cynthia Martinez, Chief- National Wildlife Refuge System, U.S. Fish & Wildlife 
Service 
Matthew Huggler, Acting Assistant Director- Office of Communications, U.S. Fish 
& Wildlife Service 




